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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, February 3, 2015
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125


Attendance
Voting Members Present: Brooke Nott, Colleen Reisener, Jovanka Westbrook, Lynette Judd & Natalie Montross
Voting Members Absent: Angel Nelson, Bobbie Jo Sheridan, Bonnie Forsyth, Lisa Crabbs, Roger Netsch & Tonya King
Public Present: Brian Atkinson, Madeline Adams, Katie Bee, Joe Burke, Julie Dalrymple, Sarah Hohanshelt, Kate Honer, Katie Johnson, Veronica McVay, Carolyn Steckelberg & Tamaria Williams 
Approval of Agenda 

Colleen moved, seconded by Lynette. Motion carried 5-0.
Approval of Minutes (12/2/14)
Lynette moved, seconded by Brooke. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business 
1. Family Team Meeting (FTM) Update: Madeline Adams
Madeline reported that she completed 15 FTMs last month after having 3 cancel. She noted that she is on track with the number of FTMs for the year. The Request for Proposal (RFP) for FTMs is out. The RFP is for both Family Support R and FTMs for the state of Iowa. It is likely that more than one agency will provide these services in our area. Included in the FTM portion of the RFP are both DHS FTMs and Youth Team Decision Making meetings (YTDMs). Madeline urged the CPPC Steering Committee to be mindful of what Community Based Family Team Meetings (CBFTMs) will look like as we move through this process as CBFTMs will be left with our CPPC site. Madeline is currently coaching and mentoring Tamaria Williams to become a certified FTM facilitator. 
2. CPPC Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 
a. Conference
The conference committee will meet after this meeting.
b. Provider Meetings

Sarah is still attending each of the three provider meetings on a monthly basis. She will present at the Marion County meeting in April and complete the minutes for Madison County Cares in February.

In December, she attended the first 1st Five Coalition meeting in Madison County. She hopes to continue to do so as her schedule allows. 

The former WCSTOP (Warren County Standing Together on Prevention) group is looking to get started again. Sarah has been invited to help kick start the new group. She will meet Friday, February 13th with this group.

c. Website
Sarah has been receiving an increased number of individuals requesting to be added to the mailing list compared to months past. She has received between 2 and 8 per week over the last two months. In addition to the growing mailing list, she has received many more updates for the website than in months past. Sarah reports designating more and more of her time to the website each quarter as it grows in popularity. She also noted that she is essentially posting each item 3 times now (once to the website, once to the update email and once to the events calendar) and tracking what needs to come off the website by which date. As we have continued to make improvements to the way we distribute information via the website, it has continued to take more time to maintain.
d. CBCAP
All reports and reimbursements have been completed. Sarah anticipates an RFP will be released soon as this is the second year in a two year funding cycle for CBCAP funding.
Miscellaneous
Sarah participated in a PCA Iowa webinar in December. 

Sarah was asked to review Iowa Child Abuse Prevention Program (ICAPP) grants for the state of Iowa this year. She has accepted the offer and will be spending much of March and the beginning of April working on this project.
She also participated in and distributed information at the Warren County Necessity Pantry Open House in early December.

The CPPC Steering Committee hosted a Stewards of Children training in early January instead of our regularly scheduled meeting. The meeting had 11 participants (not including Sarah). 

Sarah has not received any feedback from the state regarding our comments on the new Levels Document. She will keep the group up to date as this document moves through the proper channels. 
Joe and Sarah have had conversations with the Ames AmeriCorps supervisor and members. Our DCAT/CPPC cluster will likely be providing trainings for AmeriCorps members on everything from professional development to ways to effectively market CPPC.

The DCAT Semi Annual Meeting will be later this month. Sarah will be presenting all reports and information pertaining to CPPC activity in the first half of FY15.
We currently have an open voting member position to represent Madison County. If anyone would like to be considered for this position or knows someone who may be interested, please let Sarah know.
e. Upcoming
Sarah hopes to attend the next 1st Five Coalition meeting on February 11th in Madison County as it will be highlighting a DCAT/CPPC funded program, 24/7 Dads. 

She is planning to attend the Prevent Child Abuse Iowa Conference April 14th and 15th in Des Moines. 

Other upcoming events (which are also open to the public) Sarah plans to attend are: the Statewide CPPC meeting (5/5/15), Parent Partner Summit (5/6-5/7/15) & the Regional CPPC meeting (6/9/15). Immersion 201 will be held 11/3/15. This is a great training for new voting members! 

Sarah has also begun working on her year-end CPPC Evaluation which is due May 15th.

3. Presentation: Julie Dalrymple, PCA Iowa

Julie shared that the Prevent Child Abuse Iowa Conference is about 65% full. They have brought in a nationally recognized speaker to discuss Sexual Abuse and Domestic Violence Prevention. Prevent Child Abuse Iowa (PCA Iowa) has made it possible for conference attendees to obtain a hotel room for $55/night, parking for $5/day and pay only $85 for the 3 day conference which will be held at the Downtown Marriott in Des Moines.

PCA Iowa is spending a lot of time learning how to better disperse information about the ACEs Study at the community level. 
The funding that our CPPC site receives through PCA Iowa is the Community Based Child Abuse Prevention (CBCAP) funding. Julie noted that the RFP for this funding will likely be released early this summer. She also stated that PCA Iowa may possibly look into funding CBFTMs in a different way this year. This year, nearly $40,000 was returned to PCA Iowa from 5 grantees as they were struggling to recruit families to participate and get team members around the table at meetings. Julie shared that there will likely be a shift in the new RFP to better fit CBCAP legislation to avoid 7-9+% of CBCAP funding being returned as in years past.

4. Updates From Group

Lynette: The Parent Café training is this Thursday and Friday in Winterset. The cost is $200 for those wishing to become facilitators. It is free for parents. Lynette currently has 4 spots left. 
Brooke: MICA/FADSS no longer has a Warren County office, but still serves Warren County. She is always looking for new families. The only requirement is they must be on FIP.

Kate: 1st Five Coalition meetings are coming up in the next two weeks. Information can be found under the What’s Happening tab at www.cppconline1.com or on the Events Calendar. The Madison County 1st Five Coalition will begin meeting at the St. Paul Lutheran Church (instead of ISU Extension) starting in March.

Katie J.: Katie has new brochures for Crisis Intervention if you would like some for your office. She serves Marion County in our three county area. 

Katie B.: This spring Katie and Brian (of EFR) will be partnering with the Norwalk Police Department to offer a beverage service training. The training is free and will last 2 hours. It is designed to decrease underage drinking and increase best practice for serving alcohol. Katie will be drafting a letter to businesses this afternoon. 
Brian and Katie are working with Simpson to put together some on campus events in March for National Problem Gambling Awareness month.

EFR and CPPC have been collaborating to create a pocket/purse sized booklet aimed at helping parents raise a healthy child in a technological world. Katie reported that the booklet is currently with EFR’s marketing team and hopes to have it to distribute soon! 
Motion to adjourn at 1:42pm made by Colleen, seconded by Jovanka. Motion carried 5-0.
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